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July 5, 2022
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order

Chairperson Eckblad called the meeting to order 7:15 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Eckblad, Beise, McDougall, and Kjome, Clerk McDougall, and Crew Valentine.  Supervisor Deitering was excused.  
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor McDougall and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  

Meeting Minutes

June 21, 2022 Regular Mtg. Minutes 
A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to approve the June 21, 2022.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  

Maintenance Crew
Crew Valentine was present to discuss getting quotes for culvert replacements for Eaken Ave. SE/Co. Rd. 33, Ibarra Ave SE/22nd St. Se, Haug Ave. SE/Gilbert Ct. SE, and Riverhills 26th St. SE under a residential driveway within the Township right-of-way. The Board agreed to have the maintenance crew obtain quotes for the labor of replacing culverts for the mentioned culverts.  
Public Comment 
Continued Items 
New Items 
July 5, 2022 Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for July 5, 2022.  Motion carried unanimously.
Open Gravel Bids – Approve or Deny Gravel Bid

One bid was received by B. McNamara Inc. for $6.40 per cubic yard plus $0.60 per yard fuel charge, price of $3.00 per gallon or less, $0.60 cent fuel charge is based on fuel at $5.00 per gallon and will be reduced, $0.30 per yard if fuel price lowered to $4.00-$5.00 per gallon and reduced, $0.30 per yard if fuel prices is lowered to $3.00-$4.00 per gallon at a time of production.  Supervisor McDougall commented she did not see the word crushed in the gravel bid notice.  Supervisor McDougall continued to discuss the wording in the gravel bid notice and how the notice should have stated “crushed” but it did not.  Supervisor McDougall commented again that gravel needs to be crushed and not screened.  Supervisor Eckblad discussed the cost of the gravel bid and the fees based on fuel charges.  Supervisor McDougall commented again about the word crushed and wanted to make sure the bid from B. McNamara Inc. stated crushed and not screened and again commented it did not say crushed in the notice.  Supervisor Eckblad confirmed the bid received from B. McNamara states crushed.  
Clerk McDougall noted that she did not receive any revisions to the notice prior to publishing.  Clerk McDougall informed the Board the notice was the same notice as previous gravel bid notices.  Supervisor McDougall stated the notice must say crushed and Clerk McDougall suggested the Board make revisions if they want something different in the notice prior to publishing next time.  In response, Supervisor McDougall stated, “I just did”.   Clerk McDougall expressed again the Board did not address any changes or revisions prior to posting and publishing the notice for 2022.  A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to accept the bid with crushed gravel as written.  Motion carried unanimously.  Back to the discussion Supervisor McDougall and Kjome discussed the future gravel bid notices and the word crushed.  Clerk McDougall informed the Board again the Board should notify the Clerk of their revisions to a notice. 
Granite Hauling Quotes 
The Board reviewed two quotes for hauling granite.  The quotes were per load and not per ton or per yard.  A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and Supervisor Beise to table this item until quotes are received showing the cost per ton.   Motion carried unanimously.

Temporary / Seasonal Worker

Supervisor Eckblad noted he has a draft document for temporary part time seasonal employment starting in the spring and ending in the fall along with other specific items.  No documents have been submitted to other Board members but will be discussed at a future meeting for Board review and approval.  Supervisor McDougall discussed if a future employee would need to have a background check, physical, and drug test, which she did not think so.  Clerk McDougall did not know which items the Board would need to have for a new employee but thought safety training may be required.  Supervisor Kjome discussed having applicants with experience and a license.  The Board discussed application forms.  Supervisor McDougall discussed an application form from the City of Rockford and using another entities and typing up a job application to fit their needs.  Supervisor McDougall gave the document to Supervisor Eckblad.  Clerk McDougall suggested accepting resumes or talking with an attorney if they may have a good application form.  This item was not continued or tabled to the next meeting.
Resolution # 2022.7.5 – To Erect Regulatory Speed Signs in Rural Residential Districts

The Board discussed lowering the speed limit for 35th and or 36th St. SE.  The Board discussed the number of signs that may be needed.  No decisions were made.
Supervisor Kjome – Supervisor Kjome discussed and it was confirmed the roofers were picking up the materials on the ground.  
Supervisor McDougall – Supervisor McDougall noted the road inspections notes were completed but not submitted in time for the meeting.  In addition, wanted Board approval for the bio rolls, fixing the hole on Halsey Ave. SE, removing the tree and the structure on Halsey, removing a fallen tree on 36th St. SE.  Supervisor McDougall suggested she work with maintenance to get that work done.  The Board agreed to have the work completed.  Supervisor Eckblad questioned if the maintenance crew were already contacted about the dig in the right-of-way.  Supervisor Eckblad discussed the bituminous that was cut from the roadway near 721 Halsey Ave. SE.  Clerk McDougall will print the road inspection notes for the next meeting for board review.  Supervisor McDougall gave her draft copy to Crew Valentine in order to work on a listed item.
Supervisor McDougall reported the grader school would be on August 23, 24, & 25 with 1 type of each grader.   
Supervisor McDougall questioned the Clerk if she was going to discuss the revised gun ordinance.  Clerk McDougall stated she did not get the email about revisions to the ordinance and would not be discussing.  Supervisor Eckblad stated the revisions to the ordinance were sent Friday July 1, 2022.  Supervisor McDougall suggested having Supervisor Eckblad show the Wright County Deputy.  Supervisor Eckblad agreed the ordinance needs to be understandable by the Deputy.  Clerk McDougall informed the Board when she gets an email with documents attached they are printed and put in the folder for the next meeting agenda.  Clerk McDougall informed the Board she does not read the revisions because that is up to the Town Board and only reads the email and prints attachments for the Board to review at their meetings.  Supervisor McDougall questioned if Supervisor Eckblad received the revisions and that the Clerk should have it.   Eckblad did confirm he had the revisions to the ordinance.  Supervisor Beise started to discuss a previous junk complaint and the Clerk confirmed that would be up to Wright County to remedy the junk since the Township already followed the required process.  Supervisor McDougall confirmed the Clerk did not get the email about revisions to the gun ordinance.  Supervisor Kjome questioned how she would know that and Supervisor McDougall confirmed through her emails that the Clerk did not get the email.  Supervisor Kjome commented that Supervisor McDougall was riding the Clerk about getting the email regarding the gun ordinance.  Clerk McDougall again stated if she did get the email, she reads the email and prints the information for the board to review at their next meeting.  Supervisor McDougall commented to Supervisor Kjome “see she doesn’t read it”.  There was no further discussion.
Supervisor Beise – None
Supervisor Eckblad – None
Clerk/Treasurer McDougall – None
Funds Report – Through May 31, 2022
A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Supervisor Beise to approve the Funds Report through May 31, 2022.  Motion carried unanimously.
Review of Claims 
A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to pay 2022 claim #4027 to #4060 for $222,270.80 including payroll.  Motion carried unanimously.
Adjourn Meeting

Supervisor Eckblad motioned to adjourn at 8:25 p.m.
________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Greg Eckblad (Chairperson)

________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle L. McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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